
MEMORANDUM 
 
May 20, 2002 
 
 
TO:  Governor 
 
FROM: John 
 
RE:  AFL-CIO speech, 5/22/02 
 
 
This is the annual banquet for the state AFL-CIO, but it is also an evening where they 
will be acknowledging the retirement of Neal Fowler.  I spoke with Bentley, and he said 
you would have some personal stories to relate regarding your work with Mr. Fowler.  
The balance of the speech is job-related. 


